
 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

COVID-19 update 
 

Dear services and providers, 

  

The Department is committed to providing regular sector updates and information when 

updates are made to the Public Health Order. 

 

For staff who work in LGAs of concern, an extension has been applied 

for mandatory vaccination. You now need to have the first dose of a 

COVID-19 vaccination by 6 September 2021.  

 

Getting vaccinated is an important way educators can protect themselves and the children 

in our services and their communities from COVID-19. 

   

 

 

Book your vaccination now  

 

 
 

 

Per the Public Health (COVID-19 Additional Restrictions for Delta Outbreak) Order (No 2) 2021 

[NSW]:  

By 6 September 2021: 

Early education and care workers (16 years of age or older), and disability support 

workers, who live or work in one of the LGA’s listed as an area of concern, must not enter 

or remain in their place of work unless the worker: 

o has had at least 1 dose of a COVID-19 vaccine, or 

o has been issued with a medical contraindication certificate. 

https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/information/covid19-legislation/temporary-movement-gathering-restrictions?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/health-and-wellbeing/covid-19-vaccination-nsw/childcare-and-disability-workers?fbclid=IwAR1E4_XLR5Sn6vk0NCHea5WCRCOwkabnFnu87owv1cImYzAHDgAEp23CCL0&mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/information/covid19-legislation/temporary-movement-gathering-restrictions?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/information/covid19-legislation/temporary-movement-gathering-restrictions?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID


 

By 6 September 2021: 

An authorised worker who lives in an area of concern, must not leave the area of 

concern for work, unless the worker:  

o has had at least 1 dose of a COVID-19 vaccine, or 

o has been issued with a medical contraindication certificate. 

Areas of concern are those Local Government Areas (LGA’s) or parts of an LGA that are identified 

in the PHO as an area of concern. 

 

How do I book my appointment? 

If you are in the LGAs of concern, NSW Health has established priority Pfizer vaccination 

appointments to support early childhood educators to meet the new requirements. Eligible 

staff can visit the NSW Government website to book. 

 

Proof of occupation (ID card or a letter from an employer) will be required at the 

appointment to demonstrate eligibility. 

  

Can a worker be exempt from this requirement? 

Workers may be exempt from the vaccination requirement if they have a medical certificate 

from a medical practitioner in the form approved by the NSW Chief Health Officer that certifies 

that because of a specified medical contraindication, the person cannot have a COVID-19 

vaccine. 

 

What happens if an employee is not vaccinated by 6 September 2021 or refuses to 

get vaccinated? 

If, by 6 September 2021, your employee falls under the requirements of the PHO but has 

not had at least 1 dose of a COVID-19 vaccine, or has not obtained a medical 

contraindication certificate, they will not be able to attend their workplace. 

  

Further information on COVID-19, health and safety, vaccinations in the workplace and 

employer obligations in relation to their employees is available from the Fair Work 

Ombudsman. 

 

 
 

 

For more information 

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules/affected-area?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules/affected-area?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules/affected-area?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgreenarrow.health.nsw.gov.au%2Fga%2Fclick%2F2-0-965-4339-0-23210-9c4b93584b-340c2b65c9&data=04%7C01%7CKelly.Evans%40customerservice.nsw.gov.au%7C83049b16a4574b51e60e08d966c3b3a9%7C1ef97a68e8ab44eda16db579fe2d7cd8%7C0%7C0%7C637653813172607794%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=ZXuK8AjUzSALOWiNEqIveBzO3lu7vM57VXNV%2F4%2Bl%2BJM%3D&reserved=0&mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/vaccine/Pages/clinicians.aspx?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID#contraindication
https://coronavirus.fairwork.gov.au/?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://coronavirus.fairwork.gov.au/?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID


 

 

COVID-19 Guidelines for ECEC services based on advice from NSW Health. 

 

Educators are encouraged to regularly check the NSW Health website and NSW Government 

website regarding up-to-date restrictions in NSW. Here are some links that may be useful:  

• Regional and Rural NSW restrictions 

• COVID-19 tests for Sydney workers 

• COVID-19 vaccination for workers 

The NSW Government website provides further information about how to get a COVID-19 

vaccine.  You can also contact the COVID-19 Vaccination Program hotline on 1800 571 

155 between 8am – 9.30pm, 7 days a week for assistance. 

  

If you have any questions about your service operation you can contact the Information 

and Enquiries team on 1800 619 113 or by emailing ececd@det.nsw.edu.au.  
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https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/coronavirus?mc_cid=5d069492ae&mc_eid=UNIQID&mc_cid=24c166df1a&mc_eid=UNIQID&mc_cid=e96e42ddf4&mc_eid=UNIQID&mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/?mc_cid=5d069492ae&mc_eid=UNIQID&mc_cid=24c166df1a&mc_eid=UNIQID&mc_cid=e96e42ddf4&mc_eid=UNIQID&mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules/affected-regions?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/rules/authorised-workers/greater-sydney-workers?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/health-and-wellbeing/covid-19-vaccination-nsw/covid-19-vaccination-for-workers?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/health-and-wellbeing/covid-19-vaccination-nsw/get-your-covid-19-vaccination-nsw?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
mailto:ececd@det.nsw.edu.au
https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/whats-happening-in-the-early-childhood-education-sector/sector-updates?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://nsw.us14.list-manage.com/vcard?u=cf0f0aa69501d26d9cb19d737&id=d720fc39c0
https://nsw.us14.list-manage.com/unsubscribe?u=cf0f0aa69501d26d9cb19d737&id=d720fc39c0&e=__test_email__&c=d25fe27ac7
http://facebook.com/NSWECE/?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education?mc_cid=d25fe27ac7&mc_eid=UNIQID


   

 

 


